Draft Minutes of the meeting of the eTrust subcommittee of April 20, 2004

1. Roll call. Present were:

a. Bill Anderson 

b. Rich Hansberger

c. Laurence Leff

d. John Messing

e. Nick Pope

f. Ruven Schwartz

g. Mike Shea

h. Ben Snipes

i. Lori Weitzel

j. Tom Wrosch

2. The minutes of the meeting of March 16, 2004 were approved by consensus.

3. Mission Statement. The mission statement approved by email vote was modified by consensus slightly in that the following ultimate sentence of the first paragraph numbered sequentially no. 1 was deleted: “In the future, notary authentications may be performed using some secure, automated machine processes, but this subcommittee will not make recommendations regarding these processes at this time.

4. All other discussion of the Mission Statement was decided by consensus to be closed.

5. It was decided that the subcommittee was going to seek to develop a group of recommendations on the legal, regulatory and practical requirements for appropriate e-Notarization. Part of this work necessarily included a Glossary of Terms, taking into account the work of other groups that have studied the problems, for use in framing such recommendations, including “non-repudiation” and “due diligence”, which have been given varied meanings, in order to put them in a suitable context. Rich Hansberger, Tom Wrosch and Lori Weitzel agreed to meet and report back to the subcommittee, in a first attempt to review such terms and requirements as have been identified by the IETF, notary administrators, and Spers.

6. The meeting was closed.

